
Town of Chatham 
December 1, 2022 
Attendance:  William Briggs, Riley Pitman, Tricia Pitman, Alan Eastman 
 
A motion was made to accept the minutes to November as written. 
The Board signed the vouchers. 
There will be a meeting held in conjunction with the regular 
Selectmen’s meeting in January to discuss Broadband. 
The Selectmen received a copy of the proposed budget for Carroll 
County. 
The Road Agent was informed that the road sign for Province Brook 
Road is missing and needs to be replaced.  
The Selectmen agreed with the Road Agents decision to post the end of 
Barnes Road and Toad Hill Road so that there will no longer be parking 
allowed during the winter months. 
 
The Road Agent will look at a storage container for the Highway 
Department. He would like to purchase the container prior to the end 
of the year. 
 
Bill Briggs will get the fire extinguishers updated. He will have both fire 
extinguishers hydro tested and purchase a 10-pound extinguisher to be 
used in the town office portion of the town hall. 
 
Jake Thurston can do the electrical work in the town hall so that there 
will be an outlet to use during the elections. 
 
 
A motion to adjourn was made and seconded. 
Meeting Adjourned. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Patricia Pitman 
  


